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A warm welcome back to everyone! 
 

It has been brilliant to see all of you back for the start of this new academic year.   
I am enjoying listening to what the children have been up to during the summer 
holidays and the keen positive attitude they all have for the year ahead. 
We are looking forward to a busy term and all the fantastic learning opportunities 
it brings.  
 

We would like to thank everyone for adapting so quickly to our new start and end 
of day times this year (8:45am – 3:15pm), punctuality is vital in the children making 
a prompt start to their day to reach their potential and be the best that they can 

be! You will receive further communication containing all the important dates for the term shortly 
(email/SchoolApp). 
 

Miss Owens, Headteacher 
 

MEET THE ADMIN TEAM 
 

Following the retirement of two long-standing members of our admin team at the end of the last 
academic year, we would very much like to introduce our new team from September 2023.  
This wonderful team are invaluable to us and they work incredibly hard to do so many different 
tasks: including attendance, answering the phones, intercom and doorbell, emails, school 
lunches, communications to parents, medication and health care arrangements, supply uniform, 
carry out finance and ordering, after school club organisation, payments and so much more. 
 

You may receive contact from this team via the telephone, email or letters or indeed have a 
question of your own you wish to take to the office so we thought it would be useful to put a face 
to the name! Please bear with our new team as they settle in and learn the ropes. 
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Back to school! 
We have been busy in our new classes making friends, finding out where 
everything is, learning routines as well as completing some learning 
challenges. Here is some of what we have been doing and what we think 
about being in our new 
classes:  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Our new look Pagoda 
You may have noticed our lovely playground pagoda has 
had a makeover during the summer holidays thanks to 
the hard work of Miss Marris and Mrs Granger. This 
welcoming, cosy area provides a shelter for children who 
may wish to have a quiet and calm time at play times. A 
huge thank you goes out to a wonderful group of parents 
from Eagles class last year who gave the whole school a 
surprise at the end of term assembly with their gifts for 
the pagoda including kind donations from: Wickes, 
Holland and Barratt in Shirley, Newfields CIC, Aldi 
Lordshill, Tescos Millbrook and B & Q Nursling! 

 

 

I like Hedgehogs, I like the stories and the 
kitchen, because there's lots of food. I like 

the bit where there's lots of toys 

In Leopards we have been 
writing, it was good! 

In Eagles, we have fun and we do lots of 
fun learning. Today we did fun Maths. 

Kingfishers is 
really good! At 
first, I thought I 
might not like it 

but now I REALLY 
do! It is so much 

fun! 

It is good in Robins; we 
have new friends in our 

class and I like that. 

I think Tigers is so good as 
we do fun things! 

In Foxes, I like playing with the toys, I like 
colouring. I'm happy playing in the role play 

I like playing with my 
toys and with my friends 

in Squirrels. I read 
books and it's very very 

good 


